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approvED
Call to Order
The regular Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger. It was a Zoom meeting and all participants attended remotely, except for the Manager, who was in the office.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair




Diane Blake, Treasurer
Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

No additions or deletions. A motion to approve the agenda was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are the 2021-22 BCWD Contract Amendment (2021 - $374,258, 2022 - $378,033); the FY2022 MDNR Groundwater Monitoring Agreement in the amount of $2,580.00; and the 2021 City of Oakdale BMP Maintenance Agreement in the amount of $442. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Tim Behrends. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF june 9, 2021 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Two minor corrections were noted. A motion to approve the revised June 9, 2021 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $1,099.00 payable to Helmer Printing for a BCWD expense; $1,383.83 payable to Teledyne Isco for a SWWD water monitoring expense; $633.27 payable to Happy’s Stillwater Automotive for vehicle repairs; $770.66 payable to Silent Knight Security Systems for security system maintenance; $752.92 payable to Teledyne Isco for a SWWD water monitoring expense; $700.00 payable to Bester Brothers Transfer & Storage for cubicle reconfiguration; $1,528.00 payable to Metropolitan Council for water monitoring expenses; and $12,105.85 payable to Tech Sales Company for a BCWD water monitoring expense. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – Nothing to report.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – Nothing to report.
NRCS – EQIP contracts for 2021 are being finalized. No additional applications have been funded, so there are two completed for Washington County. There are no new CRP, reenrolls or general sign-ups. There are 12 active EQIP and CSP contracts. Three practices have been certified for our County.
BWSR – A letter from BWSR was included in the packet, stating that our state contracts will continue interrupted since the Legislature has appropriated funding. We have received comments from BWSR on our Comp Plan, and will be incorporating those.
MCD/Area IV – The most recent MCD meeting was cancelled. The Area IV meeting was held a few weeks ago, and the resolutions put forward from our office were discussed. Both resolutions failed.
Watersheds – Budgeting is underway for 2022.
MASWCD – Nothing to report.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. COVID-19 Updates – Jay has received a copy of the County’s virtual work policy. He would like Jim and Diane to join in with staff to prepare a policy for our office. A meeting will be set up.
b. Building Operations and Vehicles – The road at the office is being paved today.
c. WCD Equity Discussions and Follow-Up – After follow-up conversations with staff and GARE, we would like to use resources to obtain a GARE membership. Jay anticipates equity-based trainings available for staff and the Board relatively soon. We are still looking for a facilitator for gender-based training.
d. Hiring Updates – One of the AIS Inspectors will be leaving early, so we are still looking for Inspectors to finish out the season.
e. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – Clean Water Fund grant applications are coming up. If we receive any, they will be brought to the Board.
f. County Fair Sign-Up – A copy of the sign-up sheet was included in the packet. Shifts are pretty well covered.
g. 2021 Legislative Session – Items that passed will likely affect our 2022 budget. We will be watching for further clarification.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Embedded Extension Agent for Lower St. Croix Ag Outreach Position – We currently have an agreement with Chisago SWCD for us to hire an Ag Outreach Specialist to support the Lower St. Croix 1W1P. We have agreed to be the host for the position. We reached out to the Extension Service to see if they could provide the service. The cost estimate would be similar to us hiring the position ourselves. Jay would like support from the Board to move forward with the Extension Service on that embedded position. The funding would come from LSC 1W1P funding, and funneled through Chisago as they are the fiscal host. A motion to approve furthering those conversations with the Extension Service was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
b. Watershed Restoration Senior Technician Hiring Approval – The WCD has funding and workload demand to create a new position to support BMP and Landscape Restoration Programs. This FTE would replace the seasonal BMP Technician position that has become a perennial position in recent years. Further, the passage of the recent bonding bill secures BWSR Capacity Funding, which was necessary to continue this level of workload. The total workload demand and funding exceeds the need for a new full-time position. The funding appears stable for the foreseeable future. Accordingly, staff requests permission to post and hire a new position. An internal candidate is identified. The WCD Personnel and Budget Committees have reviewed the budget and workplan for this request. A motion was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Tim Behrends, to post and hire one new full-time Watershed Restoration Senior Technician position.
c. Sprinkler System Improvements – The sprinkler heads in the front garden areas at the office are too low to clear vegetation and adequately water the site. Extension heads are needed to address this issue. Also, the irrigation controller module is about 25 years old. It does not have a lot of the modern efficiency and remote controls that new controllers have; making it easier for service providers to remotely access the controller from outside of the building while diagnosing system issues and seasonally maintaining the system. Staff requested Aqua Engineering to submit a quote for replacement of the sprinkler heads in the front garden beds (up to 10 heads) as well as replacing the outdated irrigation controller module. The total request is for $1,200.00. A motion to approve the purchase/installation was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
d. Unemployment Insurance Fee Payment – After sending a dispute letter regarding the interest amount due for unemployment notices we never received, the MN Unemployment Insurance office has agreed to drop the interest charges from $7,527.00 to $3,489.00. A motion to approve the payment of $3,489.00 was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
e. MCIT Open Meeting Law Updates – Information on the update to open meeting law was included in the packet.
f. FY17 MPCA 319 Grant Final Payment Request - McQuade – During the 2017 Trout Brook Ravine SWA, WCD staff identified a large ravine adjacent to the McQuade property contributing directly to the St. Croix River. WCD staff worked with SWWD partners to develop stabilization measures for the ravine to mitigate sediment load and associated pollutants to the St. Croix. The estimated TP load reduction achieved by the proposed project is 32 lbs/year. SWWD hired Houston Engineering to provide additional design and construction documents and construction is in process. In May 2021, WCD staff requested the increase of the encumbered funds from $72,000 to $99,444.02 and to shift these funds to assist with the design of the McQuade Ravine Stabilization rather than the implementation. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends, to approve a final payment of $99,444.02 for the McQuade ravine stabilization design from FY2017 MPCA 319.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Tim Behrends moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 9:41 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is August 11, 2021 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary








Approved Date

5
3
July 14, 2021 Minutes

